
The Alberta Health Services has used medical doctors, dentists and public health officers to 

make engineering guidelines for the covid-19 pandemic. Medical doctors, dentists and public 

health officers do not have the lawful capacity to issue guidance for engineering controls. 

The Public Health Agency of Canada has issued engineering guidelines for the covid-19 

pandemic without the capacity of an engineer or engineering technologist.

Engineers and Engineering Technologists are the only people who are competent to issue 

guidelines in the area of engineering sciences. 

The guidelines issued have affected every dental clinic, school, long term care facility in this 

jurisdiction and possibly others. 

The masking requirements do not meet correct standards based on evidence submitted by 

mask experts from Canada and the United States. Their evidence is also part of the 

complaint. 

Dale J. Richardson, a Mechanical Engineering Technologist with a Bachelor of Technology 

has pioneered research into HVAC infection controls and is the expert that has provided 

evidence for the crimes in this complaint and the evidence can be taken from RCMP file 

numbers 2023-59269 and 2023-59284.

Doctors, nurses and other experts in their fields have or will contribute evidence to these 

ongoing complaints.

The Alberta Health Services and the Public Health Agency of Canada have committed 

criminally negligent actions and complaints must be filed based on the crimes being 

committed in every jurisdiction in the province of Alberta.


